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NEVADA COUNTY BOARD OF SUPERVISORS 

BOARD AGENDA MEMO 
 
 
MEETING DATE: October 25, 2022 
 
TO: Board of Supervisors 
 
FROM: Heidi Hall, District 1 
 
SUBJECT: Certificate of Recognition for Gloria Novak for her many years of 

public service to Lake Vera Round Mountain Community and overall 
work to improve the lives of the community. 

 

 
RECOMMENDATION: Present the Certificate of Recognition.   
 
FUNDING: N/A  
 
BACKGROUND: Over the last several years Gloria Novak has worked diligently leading 
the Lake Vera Round Mountain Firewsie Community to improve the safety of her 
community. As a founding member of the firewise community, she helped grow the 
firewise community into a robust network that now represents 456 households with over 
1,000 residents being represented. However, her work in the community goes back to 
community organizing during the Nevada County General Plan Update in 1996 where she 
helped provide community feedback on issues of water, wastewater, fire safety, land use 
policies and evacuation routes. Gloria also has an esteemed career in library planning and 
served  as a Library Space Planner and Head of the Engineering Library at the University 
of California, Berkeley for over 20 years before moving to Nevada County.  
 
Therefore, I request the Board present the attached Certificate of Recognition to Gloria 
Novak for her many years of public service to Lake Vera Round Mountain Community and 
overall work to improve the lives of the community. 
  
Sincerely 
 
Heidi Hall 
District I Supervisor  
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